Re: Item No. 12.1.2

HMCS PRESERVER
PO Box 99000 Station Forces
Halifax, NS B3K 5X5

PRE: 1110-1 (CO)

A:)& August 2016

Halifax Regional Council
1841 Argyle St
Halifax, NS B3J 3Y8

Dear Halifax Regional Council,

This year marks the 46™ and last anniversary of HMCS PRESERVER as she will be paid
off. Several dignitaries and veterans will be in attendance to mark this grand event. This
ceremony will be held at Jetty NB in the Halifax Dockyard on 21 October 2016 at 1300
and will pay tribute to roughly 200 past and current sailors who have served in

HMCS PRESERVER.

We respectfully request authorization from the Halifax Regional Council for the Royal
Canadian Air Force to conduct a low-level flyby, as low as 500 feet, of a CH-124 Sea
King or CH-148 Cyclone over the water at Jetty NB, Halifax, NS at 1345.

In the event the Council has additional questions, I may be contacted at (902) 427-2792
or via e-mail at vicky.marier@forces.gc.ca

Thank you in advance for your consideration in this matter.

Yours truly,

Original Signed

“Aicky Marier
Lieutenant Commander
Commanding Officer



